Lakeside IODE ladies prepare for Leathertown Festival and Nov. bazaar booths.

By DOT NORTON

Lakeside IODE

The March meeting came to order with the prayer of the order and flag salute repeated by everyone. Regent Helen Jocque was in the chair.

Secretary and treasurer reports were approved and seconded by Helen Otterbien. All bills to be paid.

Elma Braido, Helen and Joyce attended the Founder's Day Luncheon in Guelph this past month. They found it to be most interesting, over 100 ladies were present. The IODE of Guelph has raised over \$10,000 for their projects of the year. With this money they have helped to put a Cat Scan in Guelph General Hospital as well

as helping with scholarships, bursaries and money to northern schools.

Leathertown Festival will be held this year on August 11. We will be having a booth in front of Helen's store with everything imaginable for sale. Each of us has put on our thinking cap to make it a success.

Rosealee Dawkins, the educational convener, read us a message from the high school paper to tell of the national award won by the students at the school. The subject was nuclear waste. Also the school is asking for help on equipment for physical training. Any sporting equipment you have will be gratefully received. The need for the equipment has come from the cut back to the schools.

Also, a \$50 donation has been sent to our school in Labrador.

Business being finished we spent a quiet time over tea and sandwiches. Everyone is welcome to come and join us and see what the IODE will try to do to help others.

Playing Whist At the Feb. 7 meeting, Joyce Sprowl read a thank you letter from the Women's Place to the IODE for their gifts and food basket at Christmas. The folks there at the time were more than grateful for our donations to make their holiday a little brighter.

The Bazaar Committee met; this is the beginning of our work table for the bazaar which falls on November 9 at Knox Church.

Our meeting being finished,

Regent Helen Jocque then called for a fast game of Whist. A number of us couldn't remember just how to get started but soon caught on once more. Silence was the order of play in one round and it certainly is amazing when all the ladies are penalized if they speak. Hard on some of us, it

nearly killed me. This change of pace was great and we all enjoyed the game. May Dumarsh and June McHugh were the high winners, then you get folks like Joyce and Dot who don't do so well. Oh well it was only a game.

Lunch was served by Bette

Oakes and her ladies.



Catering by Chef Domenic

SPECIALIZING IN WEDDINGS & SPECIAL OCCASIONS

- ★ Sit down or buffet ★ 80 to 500 people
- * Finest of Italian & Continental Cuisines
- ★ Over 30 years experience ★ Catering at your location or ours * Customized to your needs

TRATTORIA DOMENICO II (From Milton Main St.)

(905) 569-0076

CALL FOR FREE CONSULT

*Receive a 10% discount with this ad.



Carpet and Upholstery Cleaning

with Bob Marchand & his certified cleaning techniques

For appointment call

The Cleaning Man Inc.



- serving Halton Area since 1972 -



Tooth Chatter **ALEX** TRENTON DENTURIST

.

PARTIAL DENTURES

A partial denture, is a removable dental prosthesis that replaces one or more missing teeth. It often has a metal framework, with metal clasps and wires that go around your natural teeth, to hold it in place. The teeth that you are missing are added to the framework, and the partial denture fits securely around your natural teeth. If you need a tooth extracted after your partial denture has been made, we can simply add a tooth onto the framework. You do not need a referral; simply call our office for a free, no obligation consultation. All work is done on the premises in our fully equipped lab.

WE CARE ABOUT YOUR SMILE! Alex W. Trenton, D.D., F.C.A.D. (A) Denturist The Denture Clinic, 18 Church Street, Georgetown, Ontario

(905) 877-2359 (Across from the Library and Cultural Centre) Announcing the

WINERS

of our Create Your Very Own MOTHER'S DAY CARD CONTEST

JOHN MICHAEL TSIMINOS Age 5-1/2 of Georgetown says Happy Mothers Day to his mother NANCY

PATRICK SPARROW Age 7 of Georgetown says Happy Mothers Day to his mother JACQUELINE

KIMBERLEY KISH Age 11 of Georgetown says Happy Mothers Day to her mother DARLENE

MICHELLE BOERE Age 11 of Georgetown says Happy Mothers Day to her mother SUE





The special effort put into their cards has been rewarded with some great prizes for their mothers. The prizes are provided by the sponsors of our Mother's Day Contest. Once again we would like to thanks our sponsors:

McDonalds Belamy's

Kim's Hair Styling Red Dog Cafe







For a radiant clear complexion the Brampton Cosmetic Surgery Clinic is offering specific products for the treatment of

PIGMENT PROBLEMS ACNE

- Home skin care programs featuring glycolic and lactic alpha hydroxy acid products
- The latest wrinkle-fighters antioxidant serums and creams
- GLY DERM products available

SUN DAMAGE AGING SKIN

- Pigment Gel for age spots and pigmentation problems
- In-office "mini peels" to freshen and revitalize your
- Surprisingly affordable

For further information or an appointment with our skin care technician please phone

> 451-5855 **WE CARE ABOUT YOUR SKIN**



BRAMPTON COSMETIC SURGERY CLINIC 145 Queen St. East, Suite 400